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TLC Mission Statement: 
    

KNOW CHRIST   
†   

SHARE CHRIST   
†   

SERVE CHRIST 

Jesus Came to Make It Right! 
 

On the evening of that first day of the week, when the disciples were to-

gether, with the doors locked for fear of the Jews, Jesus came and stood 

among them and said, "Peace be with you!" John 20:19  

 

Have you faltered?  Max Lucado writes: “This is Peter denying Jesus. 

His feet walked on water. His hands distributed the miracle food to the five thou-

sand. His eyes saw Moses and Elijah standing next to Jesus on Transfiguration 

Hill. His lips swore allegiance: ‘“Not even if I have to die with You! I will never 

deny You”’ (Matthew 26:35). And Peter wasn't the only one: 'All the other disci-

ples vowed the same' (see Matthew 26:33-35). But before the dark became 

dawn, '...all His disciples deserted Him and ran away' (Mark 14:50). John, An-

drew, James . . . men who are today “stained-glassed” in a thousand cathedrals 

spent the night. . . hiding. They abandoned Him and ran away . . . But even 

more amazing is this - when Christ rose from the dead He never brought it up. 

Not even one 'I told you so.'  

Entering the Upper Room He could have quoted their own words, re-

minding them of their betrayal. “Boy, Andrew, some friend you are. And, John, 

to think I was going to let you write one of the Gospels.” He could have turned 

on His heel and walked out of the room, but He did not. Listen: “That evening, 

on the first day of the week, the disciples were meeting behind locked doors be-

cause they were afraid of the Jewish leaders. Suddenly, Jesus was standing 

there among them!” “Peace be with you,” he said (John 20:19). They outran the 

guards, but they could not outrun His love. Neither can you.  

No matter how badly you have faltered, Jesus loves you, has great plans 

for you, and, if you will let Him, He will redeem you and restore you! 

Rev. Dr. Timm Griffin 

(Article adapted) 
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 TLC Family Care Connections 
We pray for... 
 

Shut-Ins: Freda Kirchoff, Opal Sroufe, 
Esther McMichael, Evelyn Kowalke, Irene 
Gestenslager, Karen Mowdy, Rosa Mai, Bob 
Shackelford, Hellen Strickland, Dot Merz, Bill 
Bridges, Eugene & Vada Hurd, Opal Sroufe,  
Health Concerns: Gary Kraft, Aspen Phillips, 
Joyce Kraft, Don Adams, Michelle Lauck, Ann 
Mason, Jim Baker, Jay Holste, Diann Wilken, 
Kelly Chopp, Jim Baker, Gloria Magallan, Lupita 
Tapia, Dylan Baker 
 

If you have a prayer concern, please call the office 
 

** always obtain permission before sharing another’s concerns 

TLC Task Force—appointed by God was commissioned on 
Sunday May 10.  
 

Chairman Jim Hewes: 620-275-5097 
Jonathan Bailey: 620-655-5395 
Conni Jo Bailey: 620-430-0393 
Jared Froetschner: 913-302-0714 
Tom Hogan: 620-855-582 
Aaron Miller: 620-521-7635 
Rachelle Powell: 620-290-3810 
 

The task force is working on the following: 
 1. Communication 
 2. Leadership development 
 3. Job description for the  new pastor 

YEE-HAW! Another school year is starting, Mrs. Lampe and Mrs. Soldner are excited to welcome Gods 
lil’ farmers into the “Preschool barn”.  They will be learning about the animals on “Old MacTrinity’s” 
farm. Help us fill up the “hay loft” by going down to the “feed store” and stocking up supplies.   
Watch for our display in the lobby later this month.  Take a stroll through the “barn yard” and look at 
what our lil’ farmers are up to. 
 
Planting seeds of Christ, 
 Tammy Lampe & Susan Soldner 

Jennifer Froetschner, Katy Pauley, 
Rachelle Powell, and Jaclyn Vargas  
attended the National ‘15 Youth Workers 
Conference in New Orleans July 12-15. 
 

We are affirmed in the service provided to our 
youth through encouragement, celebration, and 
recognition of the calling to be a youth work-
er.  We are connected to other volunteers and 
professional youth workers through fellowship 
and community building.  We are equipped 
with resources and theory to develop ministry 
that points youth to Christ in mission, program 
and outreach.  We are enriched by content 
that is relevant and applicable for day-to-day 
ministry.   
And we thank Trinity for allowing us the  
opportunity to attend the conference in  
preparation for attending the National Youth  
Gathering in 2016. 
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Sunday Morning Bible Studies  
Walking Through Israel 

Meets in East Wing. Led by Pastor Griffin 
 

What’s New in the News 
A look at current events through 

the lens of Scripture! 
Led by  DCE Cynthia Lavrenz in the Meeting Room 

 
 Weekday Fellowship Opportunities 

Breakfast with Jesus 
Mondays, 7:00 a.m.—8:00 a.m.  

in Fellowship Hall 
Read one section of text for the day, discuss the 

impact on us, and pray for one another.  
A free-will donation pays for breakfast! 

 
 

Get-ogether-Girls 
meet on Tuesdays at 10:00 a.m.  

Join the ladies for fellowship, devotions,  
and card ministry.  Drop-ins are  welcome!  

 
 

Christian Education  

Monthly Opportunities—  
First Tuesday of Month,  7:00 p.m. 

 

Women’s Bible Study —East Wing 
 

from the Lutheran Women’s Quarterly. 
 

Men’s Bible Study—Meeting Room 
“The Great Deceiver” Part 4 

One of Satan’s greatest tools is to lull a per-
son into a false sense of security by allowing 

them to go untroubled, so they gradually 
drift away from God.   

Ladies’ Summer Bible Study 
Wednesday, 6:30-7:30 

1001 Fleming (Jacksons’ home) 
1 & 2 Thessalonians 

An informal time of prayer, study,  
and encouragement. 

Call Kathy at 640-6968 if you have questions 
 

Moms’ Morning Off at Dean Wiley Park 
Tuesday mornings, 10:00-11:30. 

A 10-week Bible study just for you, with super-
vised play and zoo time provided for your children.  
We will study “God’s Priorities for Today’s Wom-
an”, a discussion based Bible study exploring the 

constantly changing and frequently frustrating ex-
pectation for women in our world, and helping us 

align our priorities with God’s. 
 

Contact Chris Hall, 275-7919 
 

Join us for good fellowship, a good study,  
and a good break!! 

Men’s Work Day—  
Saturday, August 22 
8:00 a.m. Breakfast 

Building a room in the basement 
for the quilting long arm. 
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August Servants 
 

Communion Assistants    8:00  Tim Lavrenz & Mandrup Skeie    
    10:30   Michael Reagle & Jared Froetschner 
Altar Committee   Fern Becker    

Acolytes   8:00      10:30      
August   2 Holley Douglas    Grace Reagle  
  9 Alex Foreman    Sydney Jo Sheets 
  16 Taylor Schiltz    Kash Sheets 
  23 Jacynda Vargas   Jacob Froetschner 
  30 Holley Douglas    Peter Hall 
September 6 Alex Foreman    Kylee Kruleski 
  13 Taylor Schiltz    Bailey Pauley 
 
PowerPoint      8:00     10:30  
August   2 Clara Jackson    Bailey Pauley 
  9 Alex Foreman    Grace Reagle 
  16 Bailey Pauley    Jacob Froetschner 
  23 Rachel Foreman   Carrie Hall 
  30 Clara Jackson    Alexis Powell 
September 6 Bailey Pauley    Grace Reagle 
  13 Alex Foreman    Jacob Froetschner 
 
Lectors  8:00     10:30         
August  2 Ed Adams    Ron Hall 
  9 Rachel Foreman   Connor Schultz 
  16 Tim Lavrenz    Leland Jackson 
  23 Judy Nusser    Carol Wigner 
  30 Martin Nusser    Jay Meyer 
       
Nursery  10:30 
August  2 Taylor Schiltz 
  9 ConniJo Bailey 
  16 Kelly Lange & Skylar Schwindt 
  23 Brianna Pauley 
  30 Clara Jackson 
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 Fundraisers:  
Save aluminum cans!!   

(cashed in 71 lbs for $24.85 on 6/22/15) 
Alum Extrusion 44# for 20.68 on 6/22/15 

 
 

Mexican Vanilla for Sale—
$10 per bottle 

 

Buy $10.00  
Papa Murphy's  

 

 

Wednesday Youth Activities  
6:30—8:00 Summer Schedule 

includes games, food and 
devotions.  Bring your friends! 

Average attendance has been 8-10 
 

Sunday Morning  
Dave Ramsey’s Financial Peace for Students; 

 Parents are encouraged to come along. 
 
 

Past Calendar: 
 

Vacation Bible School Campout  
July 10-11.   

12 youth participated, 4 Junior Leaders and 8 
adults.  A big thank you to our cooks Gerry 

Schultz and Jared 
Froetschner. 

 

Car Wash—July 18 
the youth and adults attending 

the National Youth Gathering in 
New Orleans in 2016 hosted a car wash! 

 
SUMMER CAMP at LVR July 19-24 included:  Ann 
Douglas, Rachel Foreman, Jacob Froetschner, Peter 

Hall, Clara Jackson, Bailey & Brianna Pauley,  
Jayce and Jaycob Vargas.   

From Scott City: Abbygail Prochnow & Ashley 
Lightner 

 

Grand Stand Clean up on July 24 & 25 
 

National Youth Gathering for 2016 
Next meeting: July 26 with a Lunch of salad and 

pizza at noon   
 

Young Adult Ministry! (YAMs) 
 Post High School through 30’s meet 

Wednesdays from 8-9 p.m. in the church basement! 

 
 

Future Calendar: 
 

GRANT RECEIVED FROM LHM 
Lutheran Hour Ministries (LHM) Affiliated Groups Grant 

Review Committee has approved a one-time grant of 
$1,000 to Trinity Lutheran in support of a-Fix’n and a-

Paint’n: Helping those in Need  These funds will be used to 
help with expenses for the August Project.  

 

August 2-8: Servant Event/Canoe Trip 
Registered so far: Chianni from Atwood, Desiree  
from Ottawa, Alex Foreman, Jacob Froetschner, 

Clara Jackson, 9 are coming from Wayne, NE.    The 
group will be working on Judy Schweer’s home. Along 

with this group, 11 from Colby will join us to canoe 
 

Paintball—Tuesday, August 11 
Sorry, Senior High Only!   

Cost: $50 
Leave Garden at 8:00 a.m.  

Paintball 10:00—11:30 
Lunch 

Paintball from 12:30—2:00  
Bring some $ for DQ on the way home  
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 HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 
Brendan Schnaithman  8/1 
Travis Dunagan  8/3 
Barbara Fief   8/3 
Jen Froetschner  8/3 
Jeremiah Gonzales   8/4 
Steve Guhr    8/4 
Daniel Nelson    8/4 
Bobby Molz   8/5 
Wade Sowers   8/5 
Scott Ackerman   8/6 
Elias Esquivel    8/6 
Rosa Mai    8/6 
Mark Dunlap   8/8 
Jill Reagle   8/8 
Jerry Bitter    8/9 
Diann Stone    8/9 
Mark Bridges   8/10 
Christy Hall   8/10 
Chuck Messenger   8/11 
Allyson Musser   8/11 
Julie Cessna   8/12 
Bonnie Molz   8/12 
Ben Pearce   8/12 
Mark Schweer  8/12 
Jeffrey Gigot    8/13 
Aubrey Knehans   8/13 

Edward Adams  8/14 
Nancy Briggeman  8/14 
Mariah Wirth    8/15 
Reagan Gilliland  8/17 
Christopher Barton   8/19 
John Polson    8/19 
Connie Steckel   8/19 
Nathan Wyatt    8/19 
Bailey Pauley   8/21 
Lisa Theye   8/21 
Jaclyn Vargas  8/21 
Marco Esquivel   8/22 
Wayne Parks   8/23 
Ryan Petersen  8/23 
Chloe Powell   8/23 
Vicki Meeks    8/25 
Jenna Nelson    8/25 
Shirley Frost   8/26 
Grady Kuhlman  8/26 
Allison Ackerman   8/27 
Collette Scheuerman  8/28 
Mary Jo Schultz  8/28 
Ludwig Schieber   8/29 
Wayne Combs  8/30 
Ethan Knoll   8/30 
 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!  
Lewis & Agnes Molz    8/8 
Jared & Jen Froetschner   8/9 
Daniel & Kimberly Nelson    8/11 
Jeff & Cindy Elliott    8/13 
Clifford Lightcap & Carlene Schweer  8/17 
Tim & Penny Cruz    8/20 
Brian & Nancy Foreman   8/20 
Bill & Patr Bridges     8/21 
Earl & Judy Kleeman   8/23 
Mark & Jacqueline Welch    8/25 
Jerry & Donna Bitter   8/27 
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TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH – CHURCH LEADERSHIP COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING 5/14/2015  6:30 p.m. 
 

PRESENT: Pastor Timm Griffin, Ron Hall, DCE Cynthia Lavrenz, DCE Leland Jackson, Martin Nusser, 
Bob Drees, Jay Meyer, Rachelle Powell, Buddy Skeie, Lisa Hogan and Judy Schweer 

 
ABSENT: Heidi Berg, Mike Reagle and Loretta Schultz 
 
Jay Meyer called the meeting to order.  Pastor Timm Griffin presented a devotion based on Philippians 
4:8 and prayer concerns were shared.  
 
CONSENSUS APPROVAL ITEMS:  Minutes of the 4/16/15 meeting were presented.  Corrections 
were discussed.  Buddy Skeie moved the minutes be accepted with noted corrections and Rachelle 
Powell seconded the motion.  Motion passed by voice vote. 
 
REPORTS: 
Questions to and/or Comments from Staff: 

(1)  Pastor Timm Griffin reported that the Staff is currently working on their self-evaluations 
and that we are on track to form a Call Committee at the June Voters Meeting.  He also stated that 
the District President and Circuit Counselor will be attending the June Voters Meeting. 

(2)  DCE Cynthia Lavrenz shared that Ladies Night Out was great and reminded everyone 
about the Aspen Phillips fundraiser on Sunday.  She reported that the new Stephen Ministers are 
about half through their 50 hours of training and that the current Stephen Ministers will be continuing 
their education on the last Sunday of each month at 10:30 a.m. starting in May.  She has also been 
working on Summer Sunday School, which will be Jesus 24/7-365, along with updating and making 
new plans for confirmation. 

(3)  DCE Leland Jackson shared that the Men’s Retreat entitled “Fear Not” was an impactful 
weekend.  He is currently working on the Baccalaureate Service which will be on May 16th at 10:00 
a.m.  He will be attending the Memorial Weekend Event at LVR and currently has 1 family signed up 
for the trip to the Creation Museum.  He also shared that the summer High School Wednesday pro-
gram started last night (5/13) and that 10 youth are signed up for summer camp. 

 
Website:  Website is up and the address is tlcgck.org.  Work is still in progress and please let the 
office and/or staff know if there are any corrections that need to be made. 
 
Stewardship:  DCE Cynthia Lavrenz reported that starting May 31st the bulletin will weekly contain 
Year-to-Date Income and Expense information with figures to be revised monthly.  She also reported 
that the committee is planning a Budgeting Event for the Jr. and Sr. High youth along with their par-
ents and mentors for the first 2 Wednesday’s of September and that there will also be an Adult Event 
to be led by Gerry Schultz. 
 
Task Force:  Rachelle Powell reported that they are meeting weekly on Monday’s and that they are 
working on clarification of Trinity’s vision and a job description for the upcoming pastoral call. 
 
Nominating Committee:  Ron Hall reported that nominations are due by May 31st.  He is working 
on forming the committee. 
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Treasurer’s Report:  DCE Cynthia Lavrenz distributed the report prepared by Loretta Schultz 
for January through April, 2015 (see attached).  She also reported that Loretta stated that all 
bills have been paid for the remodeling with an outstanding balance of $100,000.00.  Discussion 
followed.  Three questions were formatted that Judy Schweer will E Mail to Loretta with a re-
quest that they be answered via E Mail prior to the next CLC meeting. 
 
Old Business: 
Portable Speaker:  Pastor Timm Griffin reported that the speaker is here and ready to be 
used.  The cost was approximately $800.00.  He also reported that the new computers are here 
and have been installed with a working battery backup.  He also stated that 3 of the new com-
puters have Web Cams and those computers are being used by Pastor and DCEs. 
 
Summer Vicar:  Pastor Timm Griffin reported that Trinity would not have a summer vicar as 
there are no candidates available. 
 
Financial Review Status:  Lisa Hogan reported that the review process will start on May 19th. 

It was determined that there was no additional old business. 
 

New Business: 
Heating/AC Unit:  Buddy Skeie announced that the unit in the Preschool area stopped working 
last week and that Unger’s installed a new unit.  Installation was authorized by Pastor Timm 
Griffin. 
 
Fire Extinguishers:  Buddy Skeie recommended that Trinity look into a different vendor for the 
servicing of the church’s fire extinguishers as he thought an agreement with a better value was a 
possibility.  He recommended Larry with Pro LLC Enterprises.  Martin Nusser volunteered to re-
search and report back to CLC. 
 
PieceMakers:  Jay Meyer shared a report from the group (see attached) and stated that the 
District has requested an article on their work for the Workers Together section of the Lutheran 
Witness. 
 
District Correspondence:  Jay Meyer read a request from District for a donation for retiring 
President Kohlmeier.  Discussion followed.  No action was taken. 
 
Announcements: 
Voters Meeting will be Sunday, June 28th at 1:00 p.m. 
The next meeting is meeting will be Wednesday, June 10th at 6:30 p.m. 
Jay Meyer adjourned the meeting and closed with The Doxology. 
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August 2015 Newsletter 
Treasurer’s Report 
        For the 6 Months Ended 
             June 30, 2015    
Income & Expenses:  
 General Fund Income:        
  Offerings      $289,051 
  Preschool Tuition & Donations                 15,403 
  Other Income                                         2,581 
                 Total General Fund Income    307,035                   
 General Fund Expenses:  
  Missions          29,373 
  Education/Family Life        11,547 
  Youth Ministry           8,031 
  Stewardship               577 
  Lay Ministry        182,623 
  ABCD Board-Preschool        20,294 
  Church Properties         32,202 
  Administrative           8,970 
   Total General Fund Expenses    293,617             
  

 General Fund Current Operating Surplus      13,418 
 

 General Fund Surplus as of December 31, 2014            137,086 
 

 TOTAL General Fund Surplus as of June 30, 2015       $150,504 
 

Items to Note as of June 30, 2015: 
 

General Fund Offerings were $289,051 compared to $199,744 – an increase of $89,307 or 44.71%!! 
General Fund Expenses were $293,617 compared to $222,211 – an increase of $71,406 or 32.13% 
 

 Net General Fund Surplus (Deficit) by month: 
January   $93,180 
February  ($18,214) 

  March  ($22,682) 
  April          500 
  May  ($17,986) 
  June            ($21,379) 
 
At the January Voters’ Meeting, a budget – ministry spending plan – was adopted in the amount of 
$577,195.  If all budgeted items were fully spent, to meet this plan would require $550,000 in offerings.   
 

We started the year well, and the holiday seasons (Easter, Thanksgiving and Christmas) historically 
bring an influx of attendance and giving.  However, during the summer months, we have historically 
dealt with a decline in attendance and offerings which results in an increased monthly operating deficit.  
Even as offerings decline during this time of the year, operating expenses and ministry continue.  One 
way to even out your giving, if you are gone during the summer (or other times) is to utilize Simply Giv-
ing®.   
 

If you have questions or suggestions, please feel free to give me a call or leave a note in the office. 
 

In Christ’s Service, 
Loretta Schultz 
Treasurer 
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For a complete list, go to 
http://amzn.com/w/1LRGYS2I68U3T 

Slackers 50-Feet Slackline Classic Set with Bonus  
Teaching Line  $71.22  
 
MUELLER Athletic Tape width 1.5", 15yds - 32 Rolls 60.00 
  
NIV Backpack Bible  by Zondervan (Imitation Leather) 
$18.48  
 
TRUEFLIGHT FEATHERS PARABOLIC SOLID COLOR  
3 RW BLACK 100/PK.  $28.54  
 
Paracord Planet Paracord Survival Bracelet Project Tan 
Colors Combo Kit with 100 Feet in 10 Colors and 10 Buck-
les  $14.99  
 
Paracord Planet 550 lb Type III Paracord Combo Crafting 
Kits with Buckles (BIG NEON) $27.49  
 
Sculpey III Polymer Clay Color Sampler, Multicolor  $16.44  
Metolius Session Crash Pad Black/Grey, One Size $148.95  
 
SE GP1013G12 12" Green Plastic Gold Pan with Two 
Types of Riffles  $4.32 Add-on Item  
 
Mustad Signature Fly Barbless Round Bend Dry Fly Hook 
(Pack of 50)   $6.25 - $6.99  

B'n'M T-Series Slip Joint Cane Pole   $3.94 - $26.61  

Mikasa VBN-2 Competition Volleyball Net   $32.62  

Mikasa VX20 Beach Classic Volleyball        $15.69  

16' X 20' Blue Multi-Purpose 6-mil Waterproof Poly Tarp 
Shade Cover 16x20 Tarpaulin by Grizzly Tarps  $36.99  

Polished Competition Throwing Tomahawk Axe Hatchet -   
19 Inches  $47.99  

Neet TAGL Traditional Arm Guard $19.99  

 Neet Suede Shooting Glove $8.00 - $20.08  
 
Archery 31-Inch Black Carbon Hunting / Target Practice Ar-
rows With Changeable Point 6pcs+One Adjust Arrow Quiver 
Archery Arrow Tube Quiver Back Length 63cm-100cm 
$45.00  

CSI 48-inch Glassflex Skirted Slip-On Archery Target Face 
Cover $37.27  

BlueDot Trading High quality 12 blue adult sports pinnies-12 
High quality scrimmage training vests                            
$31.95   

BlueDot Trading Adult Sports Pinnies High Quality Scrim-
mage Training Vests (12-Pack), Yellow   $31.46  

4-Pack of Hyperikon® T8 LED Light Tube, 4ft, 18W (36W 
equivalent), 4000K (Daylight Glow®), Single-Ended Power, 
Clear 1 Line, UL-Listed & DLC-Qualified  $74.80  

LEDSL27BZ - LED Outdoor Security Light - 27 Watt  $80.50  

Golfing with God 
Attention Ladies! 
Donna Bitter & Linda Guhr are seeking  
ladies who enjoy golf or are interested in trying golf.   
Any experience level welcome. 
Contact Donna at 276-7085 or  
Linda at 271-0949 for more information! 
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Stewardship.  Behind the scenes is a group of persons working each year to grow and develop the prin-
ciples of good stewardship at Trinity.  At first blush, you may think this is an article about money.  It 
is not. 
 

The theme for 2015 is ‘Followers of Christ’.  You may have noticed that each week, a blurb is printed 
in the bulletin giving a key reminder of the need to be engaged in the process of ministry at Trinity.  
Most times this blurb makes reference to one of the scripture readings of the day. Also, each week, 
through articles, prayer, preaching and by example, your church leaders are committed to demon-
strating good stewardship principles.  Good stewards seek excellence in all they do and say.  It is not 
enough to go about the usual maintenance of our building and premises and be about the customary 
nurturing of our membership.  We must be about the growth of our church, not just in numbers of 
souls to be saved, but about completing the assigned mission of our church, which is to bring all people 
into a personal relationship with their Lord. 
 

The first goal is to be good at what we do.  Complacency is the mother of all disasters and we cannot 
simply shrug our shoulders and opine that the world doesn’t need to hear God’s Word or be concerned 
with saving souls.  How can we not be inspired to serve when we have been given so very much.  We all 
know that “to whom much is given, much more is required”.  It is a necessary reminder.  But many of 
you are struggling right now with constraints on your time, limitations on the use of your talents to 
serve, and we must ask ourselves relevant questions?  “What amount of time have I set aside to wor-
ship?  What amount of time have I set aside to study God’s Word?  How have I used my God given tal-
ents to God’s glory, and not my own? 
 

We recognize these are hard questions.  The encouragement comes from faithful attendance at wor-
ship, renewed interest in Bible study and resolve to commit the time required to seek excellence to 
God’s glory.  It does not matter that God has showered you with citizenship in the greatest, wealthi-
est country in the world.  It matters what we do with our gifts.  There is no doubt that everyone has 
heard, been taught and understands the words: Return to God a portion of your talents, treasures and 
time”………….but the hardest of these is time.  Hard-working industrious people are we.  We can edu-
cate and train our minds, become skillful at what we do.  Yet we are hesitant, almost blushing, if we 
are asked to do something new at church.  Here lies the problem:  Good stewards should not need to 
be asked, but rather, the good steward asks “What can I do?” 
 

August is a time of preparation for the fall education schedule at Trinity.  Consider all that Trinity 
offers.  Be mindful of your obligation to be a good steward of your time.  Don’t wait to be asked to 
volunteer.  Seek out what needs to be done.  There is no academy award for initiative.  There is no 
news outlet ready to recognize you for your efforts. No trophies, notoriety or fame.  Only the satis-
faction of knowing a good steward puts his faith in action.  God won’t ask us how big our home on earth 
was; He likely will ask us how many people we invited to our church home.  Ready? Set! Go! 
 

Yours in Christ. 
 

Committee on Stewardship 
Cynthia Lavrenz, Chair 
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NOTES FROM VBS 2015 
The week went far too fast and God blessed us in many ways: safety, health and especially the cooler 
temperatures. 
Many thanks to our Trinity family and friends for the prayers, hard work and gifts to help our VBS 
be a memorable one.  Enjoy the pictures…. 
Enjoy the rest of your summer and I look forward to sharing what’s new this fall at Trinity in the 
September Transmitter.  Cynthia  
Fun facts to know about VBS: 

28 Families unchurched: who we are currently making visits to 
160 Children registered 
83 Volunteered registered (plus some extras) 
340 Bibles are being purchased for children in Thailand, which is a Buddhist country. 

($1,358.00 was collected with the elephant banks and offerings) 
225 Friends/Families attended the family night event on Thursday and enjoyed freezer 

pops on the front lawn 
10 Children and 12 adults attended the campout in Scott City and had a great time 
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Return Service  Requested 

Trinity Lutheran Church : Vision Statement 
 To create a 21st century mission post in 
southwest Kansas where people of all ages are 
touched by the love of Jesus in dynamic worship,  
Bible study and fellowship; 
 A mission post where persistent efforts will 
be made to equip disciples, using every resource the 
Spirit makes available, to share Christ with everyone. 
 
Mission Minded 
Inspired to use spiritual gifts 
Serving in love 
Seeking the lost 
Integrating all members 
Ongoing education for all 
Nurturing family environment 
Praying priesthood 
Opportunities for giving/receiving God’s grace 
Scripturally focused 
Touched by Christ’s love 

 

Trinity Lutheran Church 
1010 Fleming St 
Garden City, KS  67846 

Non-Profit Org 
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The PieceMakers have been  
working hard this summer  

sewing quilts for the residents at 
Homestead Rehabilitation Center.  

The quilts will be blessed on  
August 2, delivered on August 5 
(with a pizza party to follow), 
and we will celebrate with  
a pool party on August 10  

in Great Bend. 
Thank you to all the PieceMaker 

servants—young and old! 


